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DATE: March 15, 2023 
 
RE: SUPPORT – Senate Bill 805 – Maryland Medical Assistance Program and Health Insurance 

– Required Coverage for Biomarker Testing 
 
 

On behalf of the Maryland State Medical Society and the Maryland/District of Columbia Society 
of Clinical Oncology, we submit this letter of support Senate Bill 805.  Senate Bill 805 requires the 
Medicaid program and commercial carriers to provide coverage for biomarker testing for the purpose of 
diagnosis, treatment, appropriate management, or ongoing monitoring of a disease or condition that is 
supported by medical and scientific evidence.  The testing remains subject to cost-sharing and utilization 
review.   
 
 Cancer biomarkers are genes, proteins, or other substances that can be tested to reveal important 
details about a patient’s cancer. For many patients with cancer, biomarker testing can provide useful and 
necessary information, such as showing whether the cancer is likely to grow and spread and what treatment 
options may be the most beneficial.  Not all cancer cells are alike, and patients react differently even with 
the same type of cancer.  These differences might also affect how well the cancer responds to certain types 
of treatment, which work best when the cancer cells have certain features that make them different from 
normal cells. Some of these differences can be tested for as biomarkers.  The differences in the features 
of cancer cells are the basis for how targeted drugs work. Biomarker testing before treatment can help 
show if these drugs are likely (or unlikely) to be helpful.  
 
 We caution that in mandating biomarker testing, we ensure that access to it is not negatively 
affected by cost-sharing requirements that place it out of reach or prior authorization requirements that 
reduce the availability of testing or denial testing.  With that said, we request a favorable vote on Senate 
Bill 805.   
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